


Dates for your Calendar
Term 1, 2023

Monday 6th March School Photos (Summer School Uniform - All Grades)

Tuesday 7th March Enrolment Prep 2024 Parent Information Session - Adults Only
at 11:30am or  7pm in the Cana Hall

Wednesday 8th March SCHOOL CLOSURE - School preparing for whole school review

Wednesday 8th March 2024 Enrolments Open  / Go Live - on Cana Website

Monday 13th March SCHOOL CLOSURE - Labor Day

Wednesday 15th - Friday

17th March

Grade 6 Camp

Wednesday 15th March NAPLAN - Writing Grade 3 and Grade 5

Friday 17th March Saint Patrick's Day

Week of 20th of March All Grades During the week of March 20th Hot Food will be available
Details to follow

Tuesday 21st March NAPLAN Reading Grade 3 and Grade 5

Wednesday 22nd March NAPLAN Language Conventions Grade 3 and Grade 5

Thursday 23rd March NAPLAN Numeracy Grade 3 and Grade 5

Thursday 23rd March

New Date

Parent Cyber Safety Meeting 7:00 to 8:30pm Details to follow
Compulsory for Grade 5 parents, however all families are welcome
Details to follow

Wednesday 29th March Parish Prayers / Reconciliation at Emmaus Church

Thursday 30th March Parish Prayers / Reconciliation at Sacred Heart Church

Tuesday 4th April Easter Raffle Drawn

Wednesday 5th April

Rescheduled

Parent Cyber Safety Meeting 7:00 to 8:30pm Details to follow
Compulsory for Grade 5 parents, however all families are welcome
Details to follow Rescheduled above

Thursday 6th April

Rescheduled

School Closure
Parent Teacher Interviews - Rescheduled to 11th May - see letter below
NORMAL SCHOOL DAY

Easter Celebrations Thursday 6th April - Holy Thursday
Friday 7th April - Good Friday
Sunday 9th April - Easter Sunday

Term 2, 2023

Monday 24th April School Closure
School preparing for whole school review/First Aid training



Tuesday 25th April School Closure - ANZAC Day

Wednesday 26th April Students Return - Term 2

Wednesday 26th April Grade 6 Confirmation - Parent Engagement - 5pm - 6:30pm
Details to follow

Thursday 11th May School Closure
Parent Teacher Interviews

Early Advice - Sacraments 2023

Sunday 21st May Grade 6 Confirmation, Emmaus Church 1:30pm and 3:30pm

Saturday 19th August Grade 4, First Communion, Emmaus Church 11:30am and 1:30pm

Wednesday 11th October Grade 3 Reconciliation, Emmaus Church 5pm and 6:30pm

Dear parents , we have changed the date for Parent /Teacher Interviews.

We have been receiving early advice that a number of families will be away for early getaway for the Easter holidays.
This will result in a significant number of families not able to attend the Parent Teacher interviews previously
scheduled for Thursday 6th April. .

Unfortunately this will cause quite a disruption for teachers as this is an important meeting where communication
about student progress is discussed., and we cannot accommodate another date/time for interviews.

New closure date for Parent/Teacher interviews is Thursday 11th May in Term 2

We will offer varied modes of meeting eg Phone , In person or via a google meet.

I apologise if this is causing an inconvenience to families . This was never our intention.

Thursday 6th April is a normal school Day  and also the last day of term 1 .

Sincerely Carmen Blatti

School Photos

A reminder that we are having school photos on Monday 6th of March.  All students are required to wear their full
summer uniform including their jumpers.  If you have sports on this day, please bring your runners in your bag.
Families please don’t forget to pay for your school photos. The form you received last week contains a unique code
linked to your child. School Photos are scheduled for Monday, March 6th, please follow the instructions on the
pamphlet to organise payment, this needs to be done before photo day. If you require a sibling photo, this can also be
organised via the website.  If your child did not receive a handout please notify the office or classroom teacher.

Smart Watches
Smart watches are prohibited at Cana Catholic Primary School. We have found that some students have
taken photos and made calls during school time.  If a student comes to school wearing a smart watch, the
teacher will hold it until the end of the day.  This policy is the same for mobile phones.



Easter Raffle Donations

We are accepting donations for our Easter Raffle which will be drawn in April. Thank you to the families who have

already donated, we appreciate your support. Raffle tickets will be going home next week.

Gathering for Lenten Prayer

As a Cana School Community we are offering parents / guardians the opportunity to gather together as a faith
community for 15 mins to share in a Lenten Prayer in preparation of our Lord this coming Easter.

This prayer session will be held on Fridays in our hall from 8:45am - 8:55 am on the following days:
Friday 3rd March
Friday 10th march
Friday 17th March
Friday 24th March
Friday 31st March

Wednesday 5th April

These sessions will be led by Carmen Blatti and Lina Vermeulen.

Ice Cream Money

As we are trying to minimise classroom disruptions throughout the day, can you please ensure that your child has
ice-cream money before school, otherwise they can wait for the following week.

SOUNDGARAGE AT CANA

We have made a wonderful start to Soundgarage this year! All the lessons are off and running on a Wednesday with a
fantastic number of students participating! Thanks to all our fantastic Soundgarage families!

Enrolments for Term 1 have closed for now but we will open up enrolments toward the end of the Term for anyone
interested for Term 2. This includes Foundation students (for Singing/Keyboard only). More information to come!

For general enquiries please feel free to contact Maddie at maddie@soundgarage.com.au or 0401 844 522.

Mass at Cana

Mass at Cana is celebrated in year levels and occasionally on Holy Days of Obligation we will have

whole school masses as we come together as a community to celebrate the Eucharist.

Below are the masses for Term 1. Hopefully you can join us.

Thursday 9th March
2pm

3M are preparing mass all grade three and four parents are invited to attend the
liturgy and celebrate the eucharist together.

Thursday 30th
March 2pm

2J are preparing mass all grade Prep, one and two parents are invited to to
attend the liturgy and celebrate the eucharist together.

Tuesday 4th April
2pm

Holy Week paraliturgy. All parents are invited to attend and be prayerful in this
important week as we act out the Stations of the Cross.



Family Picnic Day

On Thursday, we gathered together with our families and enjoyed a Cana family picnic day. It was fun to have a
special lunch with our families. It was nice to see a variety of colourful picnic mats on our awesome oval. We enjoyed
a special picnic lunch and families had an opportunity to talk to other families. We saw mums, dads, siblings and
grandparents taking part in our picnic day. It was a fabulous day.
There were lots of happy smiles and yummy food shared during our family picnic…Here are some

photos to enjoy!



Cana gets together for House Colours:

Today we gathered together for the first time this year in our house colours. We learned about the house leaders (St
Patrick, St Joseph, Mary MacKillop and Father O’Reilly) and why they are important to our school community. As an
activity each of us created a hand template about ourselves. The purpose of the activity was to show that everyone is
a part of the Cana community. Each house colour will make a banner with the hands, which will be displayed within the
school for all to see. The purpose of belonging to a house colour is to work together with and form connections with
students from Prep to Grade 6 and to develop a strong Cana team spirit.



Interschool Sports player of the week

Season 1, Round 1

Olivia Ferraro
For scoring 4 AMAZING goals in soccer against Emmaus.

Parents/Families,

Parents we all need to be in partnership and to always be respectful of each other during all

interactions - face to face or on social media. We are role models for our children and need to be

reflective of our communications and actions.

If there are any concerns please see your child’s classroom teacher as the first point of contact.



Rationale
This Cana Catholic Primary School Parent Code of Conduct outlines the way in which our community requires all parents/carers
and family members to conduct themselves when visiting our school, and communicating with students, staff and other parents in
our school.

The Cana Catholic PS Parent Code of Conduct applies to all adults including parents, guardians, carers, step-parents,
grandparents, extended family while involved in activities or communication related to Cana Catholic Primary School.

The School Policy & Advisory Guide, ‘Visitors in Schools’ requires all visitors to the school during school hours to sign a visitors’
register located at the school office, so that their presence in the school is recorded for Child Safety reasons and in the event of an
emergency. (excluding Mass and Interschool Sports)

When at school and within the proximity of the school
Parents/Carers will:

● use courteous and acceptable language when communicating with their own children, other students, staff and other
parents/carers and members of the school community. There will be zero tolerance to any verbal or physical violence
towards others.

● value our diverse community and respect the rights and practices of individuals and their families.

● respect points of view that are different from their own.

● firstly, speak directly to the teacher with any concerns regarding incidents in the school. The teacher will then refer the
parent to appropriate staff if necessary.

● be mindful of the teacher’s time, when wanting to communicate with them. Make a time to meet that does not disrupt the
class unless there is a genuine emergency.

● listen respectfully, in the same manner required of students and staff when attending school assembly or informal/formal
meetings.

● provide appropriate parental supervision before the bell in the morning and in the afternoon (3.15pm onwards Monday,
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday).

● remove their child from a situation that involves any form of violence and seek support from staff members.

● model positive behaviours in front of all students at all times, whether on school grounds or within the proximity of the
school.

● comply with the school onsite parking expectations, with road safety rules and parking signs when dropping off or picking
up their children to and from school.

● comply with the Cana Catholic PS Attendance Policy and to use the SkoolBag App.  (refer to Cana’s website).

● ensure that your child complies with the Cana’s School Uniform Policy (refer to Cana website).

● respect all Cana’s policies and procedures (refer to Cana’s website).

● Respect the privacy of teachers.

Unacceptable Behaviour

Parents/Carers will not:

● discipline a child who is not theirs or speak to a child who is not theirs about that child’s behaviour. This is the role of the
teaching staff. Being approached by an adult they do not know, can be distressing for children. Common sense would prevail
if safety was an issue.

● use offensive language towards their own children, students, staff and other parents/carers and members of the school



community when on school grounds or within the proximity of the school.

● interrupt or distract a teacher while classroom instruction or learning activities are underway.

● engage with staff, students or parents/carers in an aggressive manner regarding issues of a personal or school nature.

● engage in inappropriate physical contact with students, staff or other parents/carers.

● discriminate between or disrespect any member of our school community.

● disrupt the good order of the school by any means including: in person, via persons representing them or social media.

● Engage with a teacher about school matters outside the school environment.

When making a complaint

Parents have the right to raise issues and concerns related to the education/welfare of their child or other school matters.

There are a number of ways you can raise any concerns you have about your child. You can:

● write a note or email your child's teacher outlining your concerns
● make an appointment to speak on the phone or in person with the class teacher or Wellbeing Coordinator; ensuring that

you inform the school about the issue you wish to discuss
● consider speaking with the school's student wellbeing Coordinator/Leader if you feel that is appropriate
● arrange any meeting times or phone calls through the school office (this is more convenient for both you and your child's

teacher and does not interrupt teachers during the time they need to be with their students)
Remember that the class teacher together with others who may be involved, should be given a reasonable amount of time to take
the steps required to resolve or address your concerns.

Consequences of a Breach of Cana’s Parent Code of Conduct
Any parent, member of school staff or student may notify the Principal of a possible breach of the Cana  Parent Code of Conduct.
The Principal will investigate the complaint and if satisfied that a breach has occurred will:

● A meeting may be terminated at any time if there is a breach of conduct

● provide a first and final warning that a breach of the Cana Code of Conduct has occurred and that a further breach will not be
tolerated  

● issue a trespass warning to the parent if the behaviour was one of an aggressive manner. If the behaviour continues, may
accelerate to a trespass notice prohibiting the parent from coming on school grounds for a designated period of time,
determined by the Principal or their representative in line with MACS and DET guidelines

Regular review
This document will be reviewed every year in consultations with parent representatives, and following significant incidents if they
occur. We will ensure that families have the opportunity to contribute. Where possible we do our best to work with local Aboriginal
communities, culturally and/or linguistically diverse communities and people with a disability.





Cana Bank Account

For EFT payments, please ensure you reference your SURNAME and your 6 – digit family ID

BSB: 083 347

Account: 563 101 059

Camps Sports and Excursion Fund Applications
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides financial support to eligible families so

students can attend school camps, outdoor education and sporting programs, as well as incursions

and excursions. If you have not applied for CSEF and hold a currently valid Healthcare Card, or if you

have an existing card and a new child is joining Cana, please let the office know.









Message from Fr. Maurie
Hello everyone!

Ahh … autumn, the season for shedding old leaves and preparing for new growth. That sounds like the Season of Lent, doesn’t
it? And it makes the ‘twisted willow’ on the sanctuary of our churches a very fitting symbol for the Season of Lent. Placed there
Ash Wednesday with their leaves having been stripped off, those branches are already changing. Buds and some new leaves are
already showing.  Soon, to sustain this new growth, the branches will push out new roots.
The role of symbols is that they present us with something familiar, and draw us into seeing more deeply into some questions
about life. ‘Cast off those aspects of your life that are not Christ-like,’ calls Lent, ‘and embed yourself more securely in the love of
God for us all, the will of God that we should share in God’s life; and live more truly as daughters and sons of God, sisters and
brothers in Christ!’
All that we will do with those ‘twisted willow’ branches during Lent will be to add fresh water - I can feel a homily coming on about
our taking the new Water of Baptism on Easter weekend!!
Come forward and take a closer look when you’re at Mass – and take the symbol into your reflection and intentions for Lent.

An attachment with this email is titled ‘DUSTY SINS’. It commences with the words “There‘s a good chance that the call to
repentance during Lent and at other times doesn’t move us – we might argue that it doesn’t really apply to us. For we are not bad
people.” I recommend that it offers a valuable reflection in this early stage of Lent.

Last Sunday our RCIA group gathered at the Cathedral with the Archbishop for the Rite of Election. That is the ceremony where
those who want to become part of the Catholic Church are recognised by the Leader of the local Church, following their meeting
since last August in their Parishes to explore this request. In our Parish, Riley and Lachlan will be Baptised, Confirmed, and
share the Meal of Eucharist with us during the Easter Vigil celebrations in our Emmaus church.  Hold them in your prayer.

Another attachment with this email is the weekend’s newssheet. An important inclusion is the schedule for our ceremonies of Holy
Week and Easter, commencing with Palm Sunday. Next weekend there will be ‘sign up’ pages in the foyers of our churches for all
the roles that those liturgies require. Start thinking of your movements over the Palm Sunday-Easter period, and we’ll be able to
start to fill out those various roles next weekend. A ‘hands on’ need is for people to help with setting up our Good Friday Stations
of the Cross on the Oval at Sacred Heart and then dismantling it – please consider.
(Before Palm Sunday, there are our ‘Services of Prayer and Reconciliation’: Wednesday 29th March at 7.30pm at Emmaus,
Thursday 30th March, 7.30pm at Sacred Heart.

One activity that has kept the Parish Office busy this week has been the preparation of the next round of Thanksgiving Envelopes
which will commence on the weekend of 18th-19th March. They will go in AustraliaPost next week to be with Parishioners who
contribute that way. The Parish’s thanks are also directed to Parishioners who continue their support through Direct Debit Card
and Credit Card.

Even though the journey of Lent may be demanding in some aspects, it is a journey in faith: we become more aware that there is
always the presence of Christ – who gives new life to all. This is the proclamation as this weekend’s Lenten Gospel Reading
gives us the story of the Transfiguration of Jesus.
It’s a complex story with elements of suffering, glory, ominous foreboding, grateful memory, challenge, prayer, confusion, the
enduring commitment of God, … . That mixture makes it such a good story for Lent – after all, all those elements are in our lives
and in our lives of faith which Lent invites us to review and be renewed in.
Through the Season of Lent may we listen to God’s Word, the Word of comfort in trouble, of challenge in our routine, of joy in our
blessings, of God’s faithfulness to us always.
Mountaintops and hillsides appear quite often in the span of the Scriptures. For Jesus they are places for prayer, for preaching,
for death, for ascension, and – in today’s gospel – for transformation.

Through Lent, Lord God, help us to see further into the mystery of Your life within us. Embolden our faith that we may see
beyond the horizons to which our habits and customs limit us. And when the valleys of life seem to close us in, remind us
of the view from the hilltop.

Our grand statue of St George stands in Sacred Heart church this weekend as some of our Maltese Parishioners celebrate at
Masses, a dinner dance, and a procession:  blessings to you: enjoy!!

Blessings and greetings to you all.  We keep one another in prayer for our shared journey through Lent!

Maurie Cooney
(Parish Priest)














